
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

02-05-2024 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, February 5th, 

2024, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: 

Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members: Carolyn Smith, David Proctor, Joseph Appleby, Rick 

Coleman, Larry Bishop, and City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, City Clerk Nicholas New, Police 

Chief Richard Bickerstaff, Court Clerk Jodie McKinney, and Breanna Minter from the Clay 

Times Journal. 

 

Mayor Roy Adamson called the meeting to order. Mayor then asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the minutes from the previous Council meeting.  A motion was then made by Council 

Member Proctor and seconded by Council Member Smith to approve the minutes from the 

previous meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next the Mayor asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the bills to be paid. A motion was made by Council Member Appleby and seconded by 

Council Member Coleman to approve the bills to be paid. The vote was unanimous. 

First on the agenda Tiffany Young from the Clay County Chamber of Commerce spoke to the 

Council about all of the Chamber’s upcoming events for 2024 including; monthly networking 

events, quarterly breakfasts, annual meeting in March, and the fair from April 10th-14th. 

Chief Bickerstaff recommends that the Council hire Stephanie Smith as a part-time dispatcher. 

Smith has been a dispatcher before from 2017-2020 and that the department could use another 

part-time dispatcher with spring and summer vacations coming up. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Proctor and seconded by Councilmember Smith to approve this hire. The vote 

was unanimous. 

Lastly on the agenda was to appoint three new members to the library board. The three new 

members would be Shannon Taylor, Stephanie Griffin, and Liz Carlisle. The members leaving 

the board are Jean Reid, Debbie Whatley, and Dean Lindsey. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Smith and seconded by Councilmember Appleby to approve these 

appointments. The vote was unanimous. 

City Supervisor Taylor gave the Council an update on baseball/softball signups. Signups 

continue tonight, and the last signup is Saturday from 10-11 A.M. we hope to stay around the 

same number of kids as last year, which was 350. Taylor also mentioned that he will be attending 

the Southwest Babe Ruth Regional meetings in Mississippi from February 16-17th. 

Councilmember Smith mentioned that we will close the vault on February 19th, which is the next 

Council meeting date. 

Council Member Proctor mentioned that the Park Board will be having their annual golf 

tournament on April 16th at the Clay County Public Golf Course. 

 

 



There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Bishop and 

seconded by Council Member Coleman. The vote was unanimous. The Meeting ended at 5:13 

p.m.  

 

Attest: 

 

_____________________________________ ____________________________________ 

CITY CLERK      MAYOR 

 

 

 


